
WHITE CREEK TOWN BOARD MINUTES 
SPECIAL MEETING 

MAY 22, 2018 
 

       The White Creek Town Board held a Special Meeting on Tuesday, May 22, 
2018 at the White Creek Highway Garage due to the Board of Assessment 
Grievance Day taking place at the Town Hall.  Supervisor Robert Shay called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Members present at the meeting were Supervisor 
Shay, Lance Wang, Barbra Kingsley, Tammy Taber and Heath Murphy.  Highway 
Superintendent Chris Rieben was also present at the meeting.  
 
Resolution 30-2018-Approval of Minutes of the May 08, 2018 Meeting 
Lance Wang made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 08, 2018 regular 
monthly meeting as presented.  Barbra Kingsley seconded the motion and all 
voted in favor of approval. 
 
Initially, Supervisor Shay had two items on the agenda under new business.  These 
items were a request for evaluation for speed reduction on Niles Road and 
posting of weight limit signs on Niles Road.  Supervisor Shay announced that he 
was withdrawing both items from the agenda for this evening.  He proposed that 
these items be revisited at the July 10, 2018 meeting. 
 
Resolution 31-2018 – Accept bid on loader from Auctions International 
Highway Superintendent Chris Rieben provided the Board members with the bid 
history for the 2005 Komatsu Front Wheel Loader.  The bidding closed out with 
the highest bid of $52,500.00.  This figure is $2,500.00 over the trade in price of 
$50,000.00 offered by John Deere.  Lance Wang made the motion to accept the 
bid of $52, 500.00 from Auctions International.  Heath Murphy seconded the 
motion and all others voted in favor of accepting the bid. 
 
There being no further business on the agenda, the floor was opened for town 
residents comments.  There were several comments from individuals voicing their 
opinions about the truck traffic issue, speed limits, weight limits and health and 
safety issues in the Niles Road and Meetinghouse Road area.  The Board assured 
the residents in attendance that their intent is not to put anyone out of business 
or affect any businesses in a negative way.  The Board talked about requesting an 
evaluation from NYSDOT in order to reduce the speed limit on Niles Road and 



Meetinghouse Road.  Barbra Kingsley made a motion to request a lower speed 
limit on Niles Road; the motion did not receive a second, motion failed.  As the 
meeting was winding down, it was agreed that Highway Superintendent Chris 
Rieben will check on what can be done at the intersection of Niles Road and 
Meetinghouse Road to improve the visibility there.  Also the Highway Committee 
will meet and come back to the June meeting with some recommendations for 
trying to solve some of the issues in this area of the town.   
 
Lance Wang made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 pm.  Motion was 
seconded by Barbra Kinsley and all others voted in favor.  Meeting was adjourned 
at 7:57 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
Lisa Austin-Cuddihy 
White Creek Town Clerk  


